# ITBP Public School Class V Assignments session 2021-22

# SUBJECT - ENGLISH

Chapter 1- The Wonderful waste

### I. Read the passage and answer the following:

Once upon a time, there lived a City Mouse. One day, he went to visit his friend, the country Mouse was a simple and hard working mouse who wore an old shirt and pants. He lived in a modest house in the countryside. He offered bread, rice, cheese and milk as these were all he had to offer. He offered them in plenty to City Mouse.

City Mouse looked at the simple food offered to and said," friend, how you can eat such a food. In the city you get a lavish treat which you can't even think of here. Come with me to the city and I will show you how I eat in style. When you have been in the city for a week you will start disliking the country life." After some days, they went off to the city and arrived at City Mouse's house. And he took his friend into the grand dining room. there they ate the leftover portions of a fine feast.

a. Whom did City Mouse go to visit?

### b. Where did Country Mouse live?

- c. What did Country Mouse offer City Mouse to eat?
- d. What did they eat on reaching thr grand dining room?
- e. Make sentences: i. week ii. country

# II. Point out the nouns in the following sentences and write whether they are common, proper, collective, material or abstract.

- (i) Always speak the truth.
- (iii) I have two children.

- (ii) We all love honesty.
- (iv) The lion is the king of the beasts.(vi) Cleanliness is next to godliness.
- (v) Solomon was the wisest of all kings.(vii) Birds of a feather flock together.
- (viii) Who teaches you grammar?
- (ii) The Nile is the longest of all rivers. (x) A committee of six was appointed to assess the situation.

### III. Choose the correct answer to complete these sentences.

- (i) I have a lot of (a lot of / a few) homework to finish by tomorrow.
- (ii) There is (no/any) jam left in the jar.
- (iii) If you are going to the market, pick up (some/many) bread too, please.
- (iv) Joe must have
- (v) There are (few/little) tigers left in this national park.
- (vi) Anchal can sit in the back of the car. There is (plenty of/ a large amount of) room back there.
- (vii) The term showed (a large amount o17 a lot of) enthusiasm for the upcoming game.
- (viii) The gift package will arrive soon. Have (the/a little) patience.

### IV. Choose the correct nouns from the box to complete these sentences.

Universities, luggage, ric ,enthusiasm, city, interview, research programs.

- (i) We decided to have some \_\_\_\_\_ and curry for lunch.
- (ii) Anita is attending an \_\_\_\_\_ today for a job.
- (iii) He likes to watch \_\_\_\_\_\_ on animal life and conversation?
- (iv) Sona and Sourav showed plenty of \_\_\_\_\_\_ about taking up music lessons.
- (v) There has been a lot of \_\_\_\_\_ done on this subject.
- (vi) Tarun has been applying to many \_\_\_\_\_\_ across the country.
- (vii) This \_\_\_\_\_\_ has many historical sites and buildings.
- (viii) How much \_\_\_\_\_\_ are you carrying on the trip?

# **Chapter2-** Flying Together

### Q1. Read the passage and answer the following questions

There were two men who were neighbors. Both of them were rich men. They had plenty of money and a lot of leisure time. They spent all their time playing chess. As soon as it was morning, they would meet. The whole day was spent in playing chess. The game was interrupted only for meals. Meals were served in the

same room. As soon as they had eaten, the game was resumed. Their wives were greatly annoyed. They tried their best to make their husbands abandon chess playing. But they failed. The two men loved their wives. But chess was their first love in life. There were quarrels at home everyday. Therefore, the two men decided to change the venue. Instead of playing at home, they decided to play elsewhere. At last, they were able to find a safe and solitary place.

- Name two things the two men had? a.
- When did they resume the game of chess ? b.
- Why did the two men decided to change the venue? c.
- Make sentences :- a. Quarrel b. abondon d.

### Q2.Rewrite the following sentences by putting in articles (a, an, the) wherever necessary. Also put punctuation marks.

- 1. Ass is foolish animal
- 2. Sunil is honest man
- 3. She gave me pen pencil and rubber
- 4. We watched movie last night

### **Q3.** Underline the silent letters in the words given.

- 1. Through
- 2. Knife
- 3. Honest

8. Plumber

7. Walk

Q4.Fill in the blanks with articles : a, an, the

bee was	drinking water on	bank of	river. It fell into	
water. It was almost	st drowned o	dove that was watching	all this, plucked	leaf
and threw it near _	tree	_ bee climbed on	leaf and flew out. It	
thanked	dove for saving its life			

### Q5. Add the correct prefix to the words given in the bracket and complete the following:-

- Jack \_\_\_\_\_ the gifts. (wrapped) 1.
- 2.
- 3.
- 4.
- Jack \_\_\_\_\_\_
   her Home-work.(write)

   Asha had to \_\_\_\_\_\_
   her Home-work.(write)

   The man \_\_\_\_\_\_
   the truck. (loaded)

   Ashok \_\_\_\_\_\_
   his books. (arranged)

   We should not drink \_\_\_\_\_\_
   water. (pure)

  5.

4. Honorable

5. Flight

6. Sight

- Ram\_\_\_\_\_ eating fruits. (likes) 6.
- Teachers are \_\_\_\_\_ to students. (partial) 7.

## GRAMMAR

#### Q6. Form assertive sentences using the jumbled words. The first one has been done for you.

1. We/write/test/sometimes/.

Ans.

- We sometimes write tests.
- 2. Every/to the club/the girls/go/Saturday/\_\_\_\_\_.
- 3. Is/from/Scotland/she!?
- 4. Books/at home/ I/read/
- 5. Two/has/one/he/brothers/sister/and/\_\_\_\_\_.
- 6. In the forest/walk/we/often/\_\_\_\_\_.
- 7. They/sit/on/ the/ bench/ \_\_\_\_\_.
- 8. Are/playing/the boys/hockey/ \_\_\_\_\_.

### Q7. Change the following affirmative sentences into negative sentences. The first one has been done for you.

1. My mother makes delicious cakes. Answer:

*My mother does not make delicious cakes.* 

- 2. Suman writes plays for television.
- 3. My sister runs a website.
- 4. They are anxious about his safety.

- 5. I was studying for the test.
- 6. It was an unforgettable experience.
- 7. We enjoyed the evening very much.
- 8. She recognised him instantly.
- 9. My dad wanted me to become a doctor.
- 10. He was interested in the offer.

Q8. Change the following assertive sentences into exclamatory sentences. The first one has been done for you.

1. You are very slow.

Answer:

How slow you are!

- 2. She is very beautiful.
- 3. They are very happy here.
- 4. It was a very marvelous sight.
- 5. This is a very moving story.
- 6. I am very fortunate.
- 7. It was a very difficul puzzle.
- 8. They are very excited about the journey.
- 9. I was very surprised when I heard the news.
- 10. It was a very hot day.

# Q9.Change the following affirmative sentences into interrogative sentences. The first one has been done for you.

1. She lives in Canada.

Answer:

Does she live in Canada?

- 2. Meera writes plays for the television.
- 3. He has always wanted to be an inventor.
- 4. He teaches Sanskrit at a government school.
- 5. He wants to quit his job.
- 6. They launched their business last year.
- 7. He made a fortune when he sold his apparel business to a foreign company.
- 8. The mother reprimanded the boy for coming home late.
- 9. She put the books on the table.
- 10. Rahul met his ex-girlfriend at the party.

#### Q10. Put the correct punctuation mark at the end of each sentence.

- 1. Name several safety tips for hiking and climbing
- 2. Wearing proper clothing and footwear is a basic tip
- 3. Why is it important to carry water
- 4. Penny wants to know more about camping
- 5. Why must climbers sign up before beginning their climb

#### Q11.Read each sentence. Write whether it is declarative, interrogative, imperative or exclamatory.

- 1. What a wonderful camping trip that was! \_\_\_\_\_
- 2. Think about what Pawan said about staying safe on a hike \_\_\_\_\_
- 3. How many times have you climbed in the Shawangunk Mountains?

b) interrogative

- 4. Don't delay getting down the mountain before sunset
- 5. Rohan couldn't decide whether or not to go

Q13. My phone number is 000000. This sentence is:

- 6. I'm so excited to be on this hike!
- 7. He wants to eat an ice-cream \_\_\_\_\_

### Q12. Do you want to go out? This sentence is:

a) assertive. b) interrogative.

**a**) assertive.

c) imperative.

- c) imperative.
  - d) exclamatory.

d) exclamatory.

Q14. Did you reach on time yesterday? This sentence is:					
<b>a</b> ) a	ssertive.	b) interrogative.	c) imperative.	d) exclamatory.	
Q15.	Is she fond of music?	This sentence is:			
a) as	ssertive.	b) interrogative.	c) imperative.	d) exclamatory	
Q16.1	Pick out the Nouns in	the following sentences	s and say whether they are l	Proper, Common,	
Mate	rial, Collective or Abs	tract.			
1.	Raman is a good boy				
2.	2. One should believe in truth.				
3.	3. A soldier is respected for his bravery.				
4.	4. Ornaments are made of gold and silver.				
5.	5. The case was decided by a bench of judges.				
6.	6. Mumbai is a big city.				
7.	7. The team won the match.				
8.	3. Blindness is the greatest curse.				

- 9. Wisdom is better than strength.
- 10. This table is made of steel.

# Q17.Each of the phrases given below contains a Collective Noun. Complete each phrase by putting in the missing word. Choose from the box:

cattle, soldiers,	sticks,	sheep,	ships,	flowers
fish, wolves,	musicians,	dancers,	sailors,	grapes
<b>1.</b> A bunch of	<b>2.</b> A bu	ndle of		
3. A bouquet of	<b>4.</b> a herd of			
<b>5.</b> a band of	<b>6.</b> a regiment of			
<b>7.</b> a flock of	<b>8.</b> a troupe of			
<b>9.</b> A crew of	<b>10.</b> a pack of			
<b>11.</b> a fleet of	<b>12.</b> a shoal of			

#### Q18. Underline the Abstract noun.

- 1. Honesty is the best policy.
- 2. My mother gave a valuable advice.
- 3. His bravery won him many awards.
- 4. It was a pleasure meeting you.
- 5. My grandfather always believed in truth.
- 6. She could hardly speak to you.

### Q19. Choose the correct nouns from the box to complete these sentences. Universities, luggage, rice, enthusiasm, city, interview, research, programs

- (i) We decided to have some \_\_\_\_\_ and curry for lunch.
- (ii) Anita is attending an \_\_\_\_\_ today for a job.
- (iii) He likes to watch \_\_\_\_\_\_ on animal life and conversation?
- (iv) Sona and Sourav showed plenty of \_\_\_\_\_\_ about taking up music lessons.
- (v) There has been a lot of \_\_\_\_\_ done on this subject.
- (vi) Tarun has been applying to many \_\_\_\_\_\_ across the country.
- (vii) This \_\_\_\_\_\_ has many historical sites and buildings.
- (viii) How much \_\_\_\_\_\_ are you carrying on the trip?

#### Q20. Form nouns by adding -'dom', 'ity', 'ment', and 'dom'.

- i. Free .....
- ii. Treat .....
- iii. Real .....
- iv. Formal .....
- v. Cruel.....

# **SUBJECT- MATHS**

### Chapter-1 (The Fish Tale)

- 1) Write greatest and smallest 6 digit number from given digits, using the digits only oncea) 1, 8,6,2,4,3 b) 3,2,5,6,8,7 c) 4,9,5,3,7,1 d) 0,2,9,5,3,1 2) Write the number a) Thirty six lakhs forty five thousand eight hundred thirty five b) Eighty seven crores six lakhs thirty five thousand twenty nine c) Fifty three crores seventy two lakhs thirty thousand one hundred eighty two d) Nine crore eighty seven lakhs forty five thousand two hundred ten e) Ninety four crores sixty lakhs thirty four thousand five hundred sixty 3) Write the number names for the following according to Indian number system: a) 592869125, b) 23416500, c) 7592584, d) 68446540, e) 968765430 4) Write the number names for the following according to international number system: a) 462869125, b) 23431500, c) 53092584, d) 687506540, e) 102765430 5) Write the place value of: a) 4's in 345641 b) 2 in 629507 c) 9 in 129530 d) 1 in 7213520 6) Write expanded form of each of the following: a) 34,09,908 b) 56,02,310 c) 4,32,53,210 d) 56,98,450 7) Rearrange the following numbers in ascending order: a) 25503, 25219, 25530, 22350 b) 96977, 96770, 96970, 96907 c) 76325, 67075, 76525, 76730 d) 562324, 563432, 564425, 564520 e) 8365935, 8356392, 8348739, 8373285 8) Rearrange the following numbers in descending order: a) 10025, 19025, 18025, 19251 b) 20236, 22136, 26137, 20308 c) 55317, 50317, 55333, 51317 d) 29903, 29613, 29667, 29113 9) Write the period, place value and face value of each of the underlined digits. Number Place value Face value a) 76,68,903 = b) 65,94,682 = c) 45,68,350 =d) 98,76,532 = 10) Find the sum of the greatest and the smallest 6 digit numbers formed using the digits 492 615. 11) The sum of the place value and the face value of 8 in 8,79,47,521 is \_\_\_\_\_. 12) Put the comma at the right place for the number 794 362 746 according to Indian number system. 13) The height of a giraffe is 5.4 metre. The height of a tiger is 1.3 metre. Estimate the number of tigers to be placed one above the other to reach the height of the giraffe. 14) My age is greater than 140 years but less than 150 years and the digit at ones place is 6. Guess my age. 15) A cyclist travels at a speed of 8 km per hour. How long does he take to cover the distance of 20 km? 16) Ram, Shyam and Raja had collected 882 Marbles for the school project. About 153 of them rolled away. Estimate the number of Marbles that are left with them. 17) In an aquarium, a fish tank contains 94 fish and another take contain 43 fish. Choose the closest estimation for the total number of fish in both the tanks. 18) Calculate the approximate sum of 345, 380, 310, 375, 330, 362. 19) Make a diagram of any two animals using basic shapes.
- 20) Elephant 'A' eats 6340 g of grass per day and elephant 'B' eats 8750 g of grass per day. Then how much more does elephants B eat in one day?
- 21) 20 fishermen start their own bank and each saves Rs 50 per month
  - a) How much money does the group collect each month?
  - b) How much money will be collected in 1 year?
  - c) How much money will be collected in 3 years?

- 22) Leela, a fisherwoman, needs money to start a new fish selling shop. She takes a loan of Rs 5000 from a bank. She pays back Rs 500 every month for one year. How much money does she return to the bank?
- 23) Shahid , a fisherman took a loan of Rs 20,000 to buy a boat. He paid back a total of Rs 24000 in one year. How much did he pay back every month?
- 24) Look at the table and answer the following questions-

Items	Cost (in Rs)	Quantity by Sam	Quantity by Rita	Quantity by Eric
Table	6700	1	-	1
Cupboard	9010	1	1	-
Chair	750	2	8	9

a) Who spent the most money?

- b) Who spent the least money?
- c) How much money was spent in all?
- 25) If the amount 4,58,100 is to be distributed among 15 members, then how much money would each member get?

# **Subject- Environmental Studies**

### **Chapter-1 (Super Senses)**

### Fill in the blanks with appropriate words:

- 1) An \_\_\_\_\_ has eyes in front of its head like human beings.
- 2) An \_\_\_\_\_ can see 6 times more than human being.
- 3) \_\_\_\_\_ can find out if another dog comes to its area by the smell of urine.
- 4) A \_\_\_\_\_ can see a piece of bread from a height of about two kilometres.
- 5) A \_\_\_\_\_ can find his female moth from many kilometres far away.
- 6) \_\_\_\_\_ can find human being by the smell of its body or feet or by the heat of the body.
- 7) \_\_\_\_\_ is our national animal; it belongs to cat family.
- 8) \_\_\_\_\_ have their own language for sending messages like birds.

#### Multiple choice questions (with one and more than one correct options)-

1)	Ants move in a line because of their sense of:-				
	a) sight	b) smell	c) taste	d) hearing	
2)	Ants leave be	hind a	_ when they move:-		
	a) Water	b) Smell	c) Blood	d) None	
3)	Dogs mark th	eir areas by			
	a) urinating	b) barking	c) urinating and barking	d) None	
4)	Name of the b	oird which has eyes	in the front of its head.		
	a) Owl	b) Sparrow	c) Eagle	d) Hen	
5)	) How many times a tiger can see better than us at night?				
	a) 5 times	b) 6 times	c) 8 times	d) 10 times	
6)	Which of the following animals is endangered?				
	a) Monkey	b) Tiger	c) Deer	d) Dinosaur	
7)	7) What is our National Animal?				
	a) Lion	b) Tiger	c) Leopard	d) Elephant	
		-	-	-	

#### Very Short Answer type questions-

- 1) Have you seen a dog sniffing here and there? What do you think it is trying to smell?
- 2) What do you find your sense of smell helpful to you? List some example.
- 3) Name the animals that you would be able to recognise only by their smell, without seeing them?
- 4) Write the name of five things whose smell you like and five things who smell you do not like.
- 5) Can you understand the sound of some animals? Name those animals?
- 6) Have you notice that during the cold season you cannot see any lizard in the house? Where do you think they have gone?

#### Short Answer type questions-

- 1) How did the ant know that the other ants were not from its group?
- 2) How did the guard ant recognise this ant?
- 3) Write the names of ten animals whose ears can be seen.
- 4) Write the name of some animals whose ears are bigger than our ears?
- 5) Have you ever been troubled by mosquitoes? Just think, how do they know where you are?

### Long answer type questions-

- 1) Draw and write about the super senses of a tiger.
- 2) Draw a sloth and describe it.
- 3) What are endangered animals?
- 4) List some National Parks in India with their location?
- 5) How do you feel when you walk near a heap of garbage? Think of the children who spend the whole day picking garbage things from such garbage?

# Chapter-2 (A Snake Charmer's Story)

### Fill in the Blank-

- 1) \_\_\_\_\_ are the people who catch snakes and make them dance by playing the been.
- 2) Snakes are a \_\_\_\_\_ fir Kalbeliyas.
- 3) Snake charmers make \_\_\_\_\_ from the plants collected from the forest.
- 4) Snake charmers keep snakes in <u>baskets</u>.
- 5) Some snake bites cause \_\_\_\_ on the spot.

### State True or False-

- 1) Snake charmers make medicines for snake bites from the snake's poison.
- 2) Most of the snakes are non poisonous.
- 3) Snake charmers treat their snakes badly.
- 4) Snakes are friends of the farmers.
- 5) The government has passed a law to punish those who catch and keep animals.

### Choose the correct option:

1)	How many types of snakes are poisonous in India?				
,	•••	b) 4 types		d) All of these	
2)	· • •	signs are used in the Ran	• • •		
,	<b>-</b> 1	•	c) Gujarat	d) Kerala	
3)	· •	ave movements similar	to snake movements?		
	a) Bharat Natyam	b) Kathak	c) Kalbeliya	d) None	
4)	· · · · ·	s when "been" is played	· ·		
	a) Lizard	b) Tortoise	c) Crocodile	d) Snake	
5)	Poisonous teeth of th	e snakes are called as	·		
	a) Fangs	b) hood	c) scales	d) Pangs	
6)	The medicine for sna	ke bite is prepared from	1:-		
	a) Poison of the snak	e b) Skin of the snake	c) Internal organ of th	he snake d) None of these	
7)	Why snakes are frien	ids to farmers?			
	a) They eat rats	b) They eat crops	c) They eat insects	d) All of these.	
8)	Why government has	s made a law for protect	ing wild animals?		
	a) Prohibit hunting		b) Prohibit catching w	vild animals	
	c) Selling their body	1	d) All of the above		
9)	A snake charmer kee	-			
	a) Bamboo basket	b) Bucket	c) Drum	d) Pitcher	
	Short answer type question-				

- 1) Have you ever seen anyone playing a been? Where?
- 2) Have you ever seen a snake? Where?
- 3) Were you scared by it? Why?

- 4) Do you think all snakes are poisonous?
- 5) Have you ever seen animals used for entertainment of people?
- 6) When and where did you see this?
- 7) How did people behave with the animals in the show?

### Long answer type questions-

- 1) Who are snake charmers?
- 2) What are the things that Aryanath's father taught him when he grew older?
- 3) How is the snake bite poisonous?
- 4) Is there a medicine for snake bite? Where can we find this?
- 5) How many kinds of snakes found in India poisonous?
- 6) Like snake charmers, which other people depend on animals for their livelihood?
- 7) Snakes do not have ears but they dance on been. Why?

# विषय - हिंदी

भाग क- पाठ्य पुस्तक

## प्रश्न 1. नीचे लिखे गए शब्दों के अर्थ लिखिए-

असंभव-आपबीती-सैलाब-मचिया-

## प्रश्न 2. नीचे लिखे गए प्रश्नों के उत्तर एक शब्द में दें-

क. सरहुल कहांँ मनाया जाता है?

ख. कहाँनी के अनुसार तिब्बत के राजा किस नंबर के राजा थे?

ग. मंत्री के बेटे ने कहाँ मदद ली?

घ.सारा दिन किसके आगे बैठकर हाथ तापते हुए गुजर जाता है?

ड. लोनपो गार ने अपने बेटे को कितनी भेडें दीं?

# प्रश्न 3 नीचे दिए गए प्रश्नों के उत्तर विस्तृत रूप में दें-

प्रश्न 1. फर्सल के त्योहार पर तिल का बहुत महत्व होता है । तिल का किन- किन रूपों में इस्तेमाल किया जाता है? प्रश्न 2. लोनपो गार अपने बेटे के लिए क्यों परेशान था और अंत में उसने क्या फैसला लिया? प्रश्न 3.बाहर देखने से समय का अंदाज क्यों नहीं हो पा रहा था? जिसके पास घड़ी नहीं होती वह समय का अनुमान किस तरह लगाते हैं? प्रश्न 4. लड़की ने लोनपो गार को क्या करने के लिए कहा था?

### भाग ख- व्याकरण

## प्रश्न 4 नीचे दी गई लिपियों का मिलान उनकी सही भाषा के साथ करें।

लिपि	भाषा
देवनागरी	पंजाबी
गुरुमुखी	अंग्रेजी
रोमन	मराठी
फारसी	बांग्ला
बांग्ला	उर्दू

# प्रश्न 5 नीचे दिए गए प्रश्नों के उत्तर लिखिए-

क. भाषा के कितने रूप हैं?

ख. लिखित भाषा के कोई दो उदाहरण लिखिए-

ग. लिपि किसे कहते हैं?

घ. भाषण देना और कहानी सुनाना भाषा का कौन -सा रूप है?

ड. हिंदी दिवस कब मनाया जाता है?

# Subject - Computer

# Chapter – 1

- 1. Name the first mechanical device used for calculation
- 2. who invented Pascaline?
- 3. Who and When Analytical engine was invented?
- 4. Who gave the idea of using a single separate memory in computer to store data and instruction?
- 5. Who is known as father of modern computer?
- 6. How many generation of computer are having till now?
- 7. Give the full form of UNVIAC , ENIAC , EDVAC.
- 8. Write the name of different type of computer.
- 9. What is difference between
  - a) First and Second generation computer.
  - b) Third and Fourth generation computer
- 10. Explain any two early calculating device.

# Chapter – 3

- 1. What is Format Painter?
- 2. What do you mean by page formatting?
- 3. Write the shortcut keys for find and replace, page break.
- 4. What is difference between Replace and Replace all?
- 5. Name the types of orientation present in word.
- 6. What is margin and what is the default margin in MS-Word?
- 7. What is header and Footer?
- 8. What is Indenting?
- 9. What is line spacing?
- 10. What do you mean by previewing a document?
- 11. What is difference between print all page and custom page?
- 12. What is the default value of tab key ( tab stop)?